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Welcome to the January - February Bulletin.  
 
Is it too late to say welcome to the new year? 
Probably, but welcome, at least, to a new year of 
competition. 
 
It’s always good to start with good news, so first a 
few congratulations. 
 
To Amanda and Nick Tollemache, congratulations 
on the arrival of their baby girl Brooklyn. 
 
To Mike Galvin, who let slip that this is his golden 
anniversary as a club member. Yes folks, 50 years 
of continuous membership. A fantastic effort. 
 

Coming Events  
 
Southward Car Museum Open Day  – 1st March. 
Your opportunity to see behind the scenes, 
including tours of the workshops, and firing up the 
engines of some of the old classics. $10 entry fee, 
under 15 year olds free. 
 
Kaihinau Rd Seal Sprint  – 8 March 
A fantastic event run by Levin Car Club, and very 
competitive. Entries close on Friday 27th February. 
Entries will not be accepted on the day. $90 entry 
fee. Regs and Entry Forms from 
www.seabrightmotorsport.co.nz 
 
Newtown Festival  – 8 March 
We have been asked to again provide a car display 
to support this community event. Josh Keith and 
Murray O’Neil are organising our display. If you are 
able to provide a vehicle, please contact these 
guys. 
 
It is also an ideal opportunity to promote our club, 
so if you are able to assist on the day, please let 
Murray or Josh know. 
 
We will also be raffling off a ride up Alexandra Rd 
to assist in fund raising. 
 

Alexandra Rd Hillclimb  
 
This event is booked in for Sunday 22 March 2015. 
With thanks to the SPCA for their co-operation, and 
the continued support of many others, this event is 
looking to be as good as ever. 

 
Entries are rolling in and it is looking to be a full 
field once again. If you haven’t entered yet, make 
sure you get your entry form in now! Regs and 
Entry forms are available on our web site. 
www.carclub.co.nz 
 
If you aren’t entering, make sure you put your 
name down to assist on the day. Email 
wcc@seabrightmotorsport.co.nz to put you rname 
down. 
 
 
 
 
 

Committee  
 Work Home 
President Gordon Diggle 381 2303 9777550 
 Gordon@egglennie.co.nz  
 
Past President  Bernie Keith 022 044 7468 9347468 

 berniekeith@paradise.net.nz 
 
Club Captain Catherine Skinner        021 431 317 
 catherine@skinner.co.nz 
 
Secretary Jody Seabright 021717676 232 7328 
 jody@seabrightmotorsport.co.nz 
 
Treasurer Tony Burrowes 021 475 307 
 tony@showershop.co.nz 
 
Executive Ian Jensen 06 3643263 
 iandesign@xtra.co.nz 
 
 Murray O’Neil 021 433867 
 Murray@stirlingprojects.co.nz 
 
 Ryan Stevens 
 rcjstevens@yahoo.com 
 
 Brian Budd 815 8087 389 8997
 brian@motorsport.org.nz  
 
 Anthony Paroli 
 
 Josh Keith 
 midgetexpress@hotmail.com 
 
 Mike Galvin 
 mikegalvin@paradise.net.nz 
 
 John Lucas 
 john@icnz.org.nz 
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Assistance Needed  
 

We are looking for some assistance in the following 
areas. 
 
Bulletin Editor . An easy job to put a few words 
together and keep the vital role of communication 
with our membership rolling. It is all done in 
Microsoft Word, so you don’t need to learn any 
special skills. 
 
One role we would like to re-introduce is that of 
Points Keeper . Minimal work each month, just 
keeping track of event results. 
 
Thank you to Josh Keith and Don McLean, who are 
helping to update our web site and Facebook page. 
We are seeing positive results already. So thank 
you guys, and keep up the good work. 
 
If you are able to assist with any of these, please 
contact wcc@seabrightmotorsport.co.nz or talk to 
Jody. 
 

Club Members In Action  
 
Wallaceville Hillclimb 
Further congratulations to Ryan Stevens in his 
RX7. Fastest time of the day at this event, by an 
impressive margin of 2 seconds over the rest.  
 
Don McLean also took out a class win in his mighty 
Barina, showing you don’t need to spend bucket 
loads to have fun and success. 
 
 
 
Western’s Line Gravel Sprint 
And congratulations to our own President. Gordon 
claimed second in class (beaten by only 6 10ths of 
a second), and 5th fastest overall (by 3 10ths of a 
second). 
 
 
 
 
 
These are the only events we’ve been told about, 
so if you have been out competing, then please 
make sure you email the details to 
wcc@seabrightmotorsport.co.nz so we can share 
your exploits with the rest of the club. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Ryan Stevens 

Coming Events –  2015 
 

8 March Seal Sprint Kaihinau Rd, Levin 
15 Mar Gravel Sprint Pattison Rd, 

Waipukurau 
22 Mar Seal Hilllcimb Alexandra Rd, 

Wellington 
29 Mar Seal Rallysprint Lepperton, Taranaki 
4-5 Apr Day/Night Gravel 

Sprint 
Tea Creek, Caterton 

5 Apr Intermarque Sprints Manfeild 
11 Apr Dual Car Sprints Manfeild 
12 Apr Summer Race 

Series 
Manfeild 

19 Apr NZRC Rally Whangarei 
26 Apr Gravel Sprint Gladstone Rd, Levin 
16-17 
May 

Seall Hillclimb 
Weekend 

Hawkes Bay 

17 May Gravel Sprint Puketiro Rd, Carterton 
24 May Intermarque Sprints Manfeild 
 


